
  

 
Without confidence and love, there can be no true education. If you want to be loved, 

you must love yourselves, and make your children feel that you love them” St John Bosco 
 

Well has the last week been eventful. We have cancelled 
more events that plane flights out of New York. While this is 
a crazy time and one that will probably not be replicated in 
our lifetime, it is important that we continue on positively 
with an eye to the future. 
 

School as we know it has changed with weekly Mass, 
Assembly, tuckshop, athletics sports, Arcadia visits, school 
board meetings, Easter liturgies and the Trivia Night all being 
cancelled within one day. 
 

Today has also been full of changes. Play has been 
suspended on the adventure playground until further notice, 
drink taps are closed, Prep Literacy and Numeracy sessions 
were cancelled, Reconciliation for Grade 3 and Communion 
for Grade 4 is cancelled. The later a result of a decision made 
by the Bishops and sent to us this morning. This letter is 
included at the end of this newsletter. 
 

Changes that have been put in place regarding hygiene are 
as follows: 
Classroom and internal doors will be open in all rooms to 
save children from having to open the doors when entering 
or exiting. 
All classroom tables will be wiped down every 2 hours with 
alcohol wipes or similar. 
All tables will be disinfected at the end of each day. 
All light switches, door handles and railings will be wiped 
down 2 hourly. 
Prep children will be allowed to use the hand sanitizer in the 
disabled toilet due to size constraints. 
All toilet floors will be disinfected at the end of each day. 
Drink taps are closed and students must bring a water bottle. 
No after school adventure playground permitted. 
Social distancing is encouraged especially with parents and 
children. 
 

As we move intonext week, we ask parents to keep away of 
classrooms and corridors. Children can be picked up from 
the quiet area or outside their rooms if these have external 
doors. Signs will be placed outside to help children and 
parents locate each other. 
 

We also ask parents if they could provide their child with  a 
bar of soap and a hand towel in a labelled zip locked bag or 
the like. As sanitiser is scarce and hard to purchase, it is 
important that we keep up our hand washing. These bags 
and towels may need to be taken home, washed or replaced 
and returned on the following day. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On a brighter note we had our Prep Information Session 
yesterday and it was lovely to see so many families hoping 
to join our community in 2021. As we have high numbers of 
families applying, people will need to be involved in our 
parish community by attendance at Mass or Sacrificial 
Giving. 
 

Our Prep Assembly for this week was videoed and posted on 
see saw. It was a pity that we could not have had our parents 
here but I think the video will help rectify the problem in 
some small way. 
 

In closing, thankyou for your ongoing support. We 
appreciate that it is a trying time for all and we all have 
different concerns and needs. We are trying to broach the 
day to day issues as best we can without placing undue 
concern onto parents and children. 
 

Catholic Education Week 
This week has been Catholic Education Week at our school. 
The theme for this week is “The Future Is Listening!”. 
Unfortunately, due to the situation we are facing at the 
moment we haven’t celebrated this as we usually do. 
Nevertheless, we keep in mind that the involvement of the 
young and youth in our Catholic faith is so important for the 
future of the Church. We all continue to work together to 
foster this faith in our children/students. 
 
 
 
 
 

2020 
Fri 20 March National Day of Action against Bullying 
Fri 27 March Harmony Day 
Fri 27 March Last Day Term 1, 1pm dismissal 
Mon 13 April Easter Monday  
Tues 14 April First Day Term 2 
Mon 4 May School Photos 
Fri 26 June Last Day Term 2, 1pm dismissal 
Mon 13 July First Day Term 3 
Sat 25 Jul Year 6 Confirmation (12.30 and 3pm) 
Fri 19 Sept Last Day Term 3, 1pm dismissal 
Mon 5 Oct First Day Term 4 
Mon 5/Tues 6 Oct Year 3 Urban Camp 
Mon 19 Oct Whole School Photo 
Tues 15 Dec Last day 2020, 12.30pm Dismissal 
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Social Justice News- Project Compassion 
The Mini Vinnies have been informing the school about the 
needs of those living unjustly and the services of Caritas.   
They are currently working on ways to help raise funds for 
Project Compassion that will involve the whole school.  
Meanwhile, collection boxes are located at the front office 
and in your child’s classroom.  
 

Family Mass - Year 3 
Thank you to all the families who attended the Parish Mass 
Saturday night. It was wonderful to see so many participate. 
 

Liturgical calendar. 
Fourth Sunday of Lent Jn 9:1 - 41 
Stevie Wonder, the famous singer and musician who is blind, 
once remarked that just because a man lacks the use of his 
eyes doesn’t mean he lacks vision. What do you think he 
meant? What do you think we need to learn from him? 
Jesus cured a man born blind. That man had more ‘vision’ 
than the Pharisees, who could see. What do you think Jesus 
was trying to teach us about spiritual and physical blindness? 
 

Last week we said that we would be sending home a list of 
works that our parishioners might like to assist with in 
relation to the renovation of the presbytery. We have 
decided to put things on hold as our attention is focused on 
the current issues and restrictions relating to COVID-19. 
 

Also on hold are our parish community activities, mainly the 
Parish Picnic Fundraiser and get togethers after family 
masses. We look forward to rescheduling later in the year.  
 

What a whirlwind of a week it has been, so many changes 
and updates to process for ourselves and our children. 
Parents regularly share their concern with us about how to 
word conversations with their children correctly to avoid 
fueling their children’s anxious feelings. This week we are 
including two supports that could assist you in continuing 
conversations with your children about Coronavirus, firstly 
an article form Parenting Ideas ‘Leading the way for children 
during the Coronavirus Pandemic” and secondly a copy of a 
gorgeous social story. 
Both of these documents are included at the end of the 
newsletter. 
We often find that accompanying conversation with visuals 
can assist students in making sense of what is happening in 
the world around them.  
One tool schools use to support this is social stories. Social 
stories not only pair visuals with a script, they help children 
understand a situation or expected behaviour, for example 
attending camp/excursion or playing with friends. Families 
may like to refer to a social story to help their child 
understand Coronavirus and to potentially alleviate fears 
and anxiety their children may be experiencing at this time. 
Social stories are adaptable; content can be interchanged as 
need be. Please be mindful the information in the social 
story below can be altered to suit our circumstances here in 
Niddrie.  
Have a wonderful weekend,  
Sommer Azzopardi & Naomi Scott, Student Wellbeing Team 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanking you 

 
Peter Monaghan 
Principal 
 
 
 
 

Tuckshop Roster: Term 1 2020 

 
11am-
2:30pm 

10am-12pm 12:30pm-2:30pm 

Friday 
20th 
Marc
h 

Eloise Romeo 
Therese 
Patton 

Natalie Khoury 

Megan Lewis 

TUCKSHOP HAS FINISHED FOR TERM 1 

Please note: Ravioli is no longer available at the tuckshop 

MORE TUCKSHOP HELPERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME. IF YOU ARE ABLE 
TO ASSIST, PLEASE CALL VERONICA MOLONEY ON 0448 758 152 



  
ANNUAL TRIVIA NIGHT 
We’ve had to cancel our Trivia Night but look forward to rescheduling later in the year. Team captains should have heard 
from Belinda Walsh regarding rollover or refund of payments. If you haven’t been contacted please email 
pandf@sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au 
Thanks to Belinda Walsh for all her work organizing the evening and to all who have donated prizes or collected 
donations on behalf of the P&F Committee. We will hold onto these for the future event and may be in touch regarding 
extending voucher expiry dates. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What a fantastic day had by all last Friday! Congratulations to all of our children who ran or walked, it was such a 
pleasure to see the children smiling and having fun whilst raising money for our playground updates and a bushfire 
affected school. We are still looking into which school needs our help most and will let you know details when we’ve 
selected a school. 

 
Our sincerest thanks to the School Fun Run Company, 
as well as our fun run committee members Sonja 
Scarpaci, Belinda Walsh, Sian D’Cruz, Kathy Trifilo, 
Brenda Cassar, Sophie Witt, Silvana Loschiavo, Anh 
Nguyen, Leanne Molly and Lisa Duray.  
 

A special thank you to… 
Sonja Scarpaci for donating the high vis vests for our 
volunteers to wear, as well as for organizing our 
corporate sponsor Zagame Automotive Group 
Tullamarine.  
Thanks to Anthony Scarpaci for bringing the beautiful 
Maseratis for all to see!  
 

Brenda and Ivan Cassar for organizing all the water 
play and donating the tubs and foam water guns. 
 

Thanks to Veronica and her group of helpers for the 
wonderful sausage sizzle lunch! Special mention to 
Sophie for purchasing all the juice boxes in this difficult 
time of empty shelves! 

 

 
 
 

The biggest thank you goes to our 
children, staff and Mr Monaghan and his 

leadership team for always being so 
enthusiastic, supportive and helpful 

(particularly the wonderful admin staff 
sending out notes and reminders!) and 

our parents and friends community who 
always give so generously, both in 

relation to fundraising and their time.  
Thank you! 

 

 
 

 
 

We cannot host these events without our wonderful parent 
volunteers. We are blessed to always have such an 
extraordinary response from our community when we call 
out for help! Thank you to the following parents who were 
able to help on the day: 
Leanne Agius 
Nicole Arthurson 
Maria Caramia 
Phoebe Carroll 
Gina Gerace 
Angie Czaja 
Megan Elkhouri 
Kylie Espandiar 
Kellie Farrugia 
Kellie 
Giampiccolo 
Ashleigh Godino 
Carmen Guajardo 

Mel Hodge 
Melissa Hosie 
Holly Lancashire 
Kylie Lemin 
Angela Manno 
Lilly Najdovski 
Maria Nguyen 
Geroge Patronias 
Nicole Piccolo 
Bianca Privitelli 
Sharin Ramsay 
 

Rachel Randello 
Anna-Maria Rappa 
Anna Reed 
Michelle Rowbottom 
Misha Sequenzia 
Natalie Spis 
Julie Stojanovski 
Gen Trevaskis 
Darko Vasilerska 
Vassie Vatsilas-
D’arcangelo 
Samantha Wade 

*****Sincerest apologies if we’ve missed anyone!***** 

We are currently sitting at just over 

$20,000 of our $25,000 
target! So impressive!!! 

 
Online fundraising will continue until 27th March. 

If you have collected cash donations  
you can send it back to school  

BY TOMORROW.  
Congratulations to everyone and thanks again! 
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SJB BUSINESS DIRECTORY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sassi Fit 
https://sassifit.com.au/ 

 

Collins Financial Planning 
https://collinsfp.com.au/

 

https://sassifit.com.au/
https://collinsfp.com.au/
https://collinsfp.com.au/
https://collinsfp.com.au/
https://collinsfp.com.au/


 

 

 

Tuckshop Roster: Term 2 2020 
  11am-2:30pm 10am-12pm 12:30pm-2:30pm 

Tues 14th April    Antoinette Agresta Lina Cutri 

  

Fri 17th April Kathy De Bono Joanne Mosca Natalie Khoury 

Kathy Hogan 

Tues 21st April    Holly Lancashire Joanne Saad 

Susanne Speranza 

Fri 24th April Megan Lewis Melinda Karavias Nicole Piccolo 

Mary Pantalleresco 

Tues 28th April   Natalie Grieve  Rosanna Ramondetta 

Chelsea Fitzpatrick  

Fri 1st May Sophie Witt Therese Patton Kirsty Prosser 

Michelle Favero 

Tues 5th May   Liliana Najdovski Daniella Polimenakos 

Virginia De Nittis  

Fri 8th May Kelli Zougras Margaret Conroy Antoinette Agresta 

Nella Duvnjak 

Tues 12th May    Michelle Tankard Therese Garth 

Janet Mastropasqua  

Fri 15th May Sonia Andersen Joanna Mosca Andrea Hill 

Maria Caramia 

Tues 19th May   Natalie Spis Annette Villani 

Carmen Guardo Bridges 

Fri 22nd May Lisa Duray Michelle Mlikota Helene Sexton 

Susanne Speranza 

Tues 26th May    Roslyn Scalise Simone Callegari  

Kelli Giampiccolo  

Fri 29th May  Silvana Loschiavo Karen Healy Vanessa Lo Giusto  

Megan Lewis  

Tues 2nd June   Liz Wallis Katherine D'Arcangelo 

  

Fri 5th June Melissa Ryan Rebecca Ryan Michelle Favero 

Angie Czaja 

Tues 9th June   Joely Curwood Debra Buckley 

Jan Federico 

Fri 12th June Kellie Farrugia Ana Acosta Lisa Duray 

Natalie Khoury 

Tues 16th June    Kylie Condos Belinda McGregor 

Gabby Benton 

Fri 19th June  Sonia Medawar Linda Rizzetti Linda Patrionas 

Kathy Hogan 

Tues 23rd June   Liliana Najdovski Rosanna Ramondetta 

Kelli Farrugia 

Thursday 25th June  HOT DOG DAY 

MORE TUCKSHOP HELPERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME.  
IF YOU ARE ABLE TO ASSIST, PLEASE CALL VERONICA MOLONEY ON 0448 758 152 











 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


